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Notes of the Vital Connection Committee Meeting held on Friday 20 September 2002

Present:
Jerry Park, Director of Risk Management & Personnel




Neil Dyment, Cheshire Secondary Head Teachers Association

Jill Smith, Therapy Services

John Weir, South Cheshire Chamber of Commence

Stella Clayton, Head of Learning & Development

David Newton, Non Executive Director

Jon Workman, Personnel Manager

Apologies:
Clive Mosby, Supplies Manager







1.
Minutes of the Previous Meeting


These were agreed as a correct record.

2.
Matters Arising

The Trust's Impact on the Local Economy

Jerry Park reported that the Trust had joined the Chamber of Commerce.  John Weir said that the Chamber had started to encourage liaison with larger employers in the area.  A representative of the Trust would be invited to a breakfast meeting with other employers.  They were also looking to encourage links with education institutions.  It was noted that the Trust could use the Chamber's web site for the provision of information.  Jerry Park added that he would ensure that information received from the Chamber was distributed within the Trust.  Action: JWe/JCP

Training

Stella Clayton reported that detailed discussions with Connections would be arranged as soon as possible.  Neil Dyment underlined his strong support for this as the mechanisms for supporting those pupils who were less likely to move to higher education needed to be strengthened.  Stella Clayton said that it was important that such approaches should not only consider MCHT, but the whole health economy and that she would pursue this with the PCT and Workforce Confederation.  This was welcomed.  David Newton suggested that contact be made with Cheshire Local Partnerships and offered to supply details to Stella Clayton. Action SC/DN 


Services and the Race Equalities Scheme

The RES had been approved.  It was agreed that a sub group of Jerry Park, Heather Grant and Jon Workman be convened to consider next steps.  Action: JCP


Employment

Jon Workman said that he would prepare an article about the work of the Vital Connection Committee and which also reminded managers to complete the data on MMS forms. Action: JWo


Cultural and Religious Needs

Jerry Park said that he had sent the current document to Heather Grant for comment and was awaiting her views.  Action: HG/JCP

3.
Employee Opinion Survey

The findings of the Trust's 3rd annual employee opinion survey were discussed and the following points made:

1. The question 'Do you feel valued by your Trust?' would be reviewed with the committee that designed the survey form.

2. Actions would be required on the drop in positive responses on the questions relating to personal development plans and managers welcoming suggestions.

3. The positive view that the Trust took harassment seriously was welcomed.  Further work on this was already underway.

4. Responses from directorates were due shortly.

5. Benchmarking with other organisation should be considered, perhaps through the Chamber group meeting

6. One item in the report was placed in the wrong section.
 
  Action: JWo/JCP

4.
Date and Time of Next Meeting

To be arranged for January 2003.
